
Erik Larson, Minneapolis, MN.
I write to express four concerns arising from the February 25, 2014 letter from 
Crown Hydro LLC’s (Crown) counsel to FERC reporting on its plan and schedule of 
consultation efforts. In my concerns, I draw attention to the direct requests 
for information that I made, as indicated on pages 14-17 of the transcript 
attached to Crown's February 25 filing. 

1.  Crown’s Schedule Fails to Include Relevant Information. In my comments (page 
16, lines 9-20), I called on Crown to disclose its plans to get access to any 
land needed for this project. In its response, Crown fails to incorporate any 
information about or plan to study land access.

2.  Crown’s Approach to Gathering Public Input Demonstrates Failure to Maintain 
Responsibilities to the Public. Prior to the public meeting—and indeed during 
the meeting—Crown provided an utter lack of basic information about the 
proposal, meaning that there was a limited ability for members of the public to 
ask for full details about the study. As indicated in my comments (pages 15-16, 
lines 17-25, 1-8), Crown failed to provide even basic information needed to 
address questions with adequate specificity to develop a plan for a study. 

3.  Crown’s Answers during the Meeting Indicate that the Proposed Amendment is 
Actually a New Project. In response to my statement, a Crown representative (Mr. 
Savelkoul) indicated that it has only engaged in preliminary engineering (page 
16, line 23 through page 17, line 4). My rejoinder, in the phrase of a 
rhetorical question, indicated that Crown has essentially admitted that this 
project is new in all but name and the idea that there is some way to capture 
hydroelectric power along a stretch of the west side Mississippi River near St. 
Anthony Falls. As I noted, “[W]here you say there is preliminary engineering on 
this, if this is an amendment to a proposal that you've had for 15 years, how 
can you only be doing preliminary engineering without having abandoned the 
original project?” (page 16, lines 10-14).

4.  The Balance of Evidence Argues for Terminating Crown’s License. On June 14, 
2012 FERC provided notice to terminate Crown Hydro’s license. In its reply on 
July 17 2012, Crown Hydro stated that it should not have to surrender its 
license. It blamed “its inability to proceed with on- site development” on a 
lack of “property rights access.” Crown has shown no ability to get this access. 
It is akin to a developer stating that it should be allowed to continue to hold 
rights over a project despite the fact that banks or others will not lend it the 
money. If Crown has no land access, it has no project and its lease should be 
terminated.

Furthermore, Crown wrote in the letter: “An intent to surrender is found in 
elements such as non-responsiveness to compliance issues, failures or omissions 
indicating a licensee is not maintaining its project or its responsibilities to 
the public and to the Commission under its license.” That single sentence is a 
clearer blueprint to Crown’s actions during the past years than Crown has 
provided for its new proposal. As the Army Corps of Engineers noted, Crown 
omitted information that the ACE provided when Crown filed information reports 
with FERC. As the recent history has shown, Crown has been slow to respond to 
FERC and has not been able to meet its own timelines. As its approach to the 
public meeting demonstrates, Crown has not upheld its public obligations. 
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In short, Crown has become non-responsive and is not upholding its 
responsibilities to the public and the Commission and, as by its own criteria, 
has demonstrated an intent to surrender.
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